
 

22nd May 2020 
        
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  

 
Re: Summer Term Update 9. 

 
I hope you are all well and keeping safe. Through this week you have received 
information from the school and Salford Local Authority explaining some of the 
details around the wider re-openings of school from 1st June.  
 
This letter contains more information about what Wardley will be offering from the 
1st June. Of course, this is dependent upon further advice from the Government 
stating that schools are safe to open on this date. 

 
Our offer from 1st June, provided we are able to do so, will be: 
  
-        Our keyworker support will be continuing for those pupils with confirmed places 

from Monday 1st June 2020. A confirmation letter has been sent out today to 
the parents and carers of these children explaining the details of their return.  

-    Children in Year 6 will be offered a full time place from Wednesday 3rd June 
2020.  A re-joining letter has been sent out today to the parents and carers of Y6 
children with details of a survey to confirm whether they want their child to return 
on this date. 

Our number of key worker children and Year 6 children almost takes us to 
capacity with regards to staffing, pupil numbers and social distancing.  We 
will assess the situation week by week to see if more children can begin to 
return to school safely.   We will communicate to parents as soon as we know 
if we have the capacity to bring more children back. 

We appreciate this may not have been what you were expecting from the media 
announcements, however we do feel that for the children of Wardley this is the best 
way of beginning to phase pupils back into school in a safe way and provide the 
level of care and support we feel they need during these challenging times. 

Home learning 

By now, you have been accessing our online learning for many weeks. This support 
will continue for all children from 1st June. Over next week’s half-term holiday the 
school will remain open to the children of key workers (except on the bank holiday 
Monday and the staff will be posting a homework project for your child to complete 
at home should they wish to do so. 

 



 

 

Please remember that the home learning is for you to choose what is right for your 
child. Do not feel that you have to do all of the online and website activities that are 
available. Choose what best suits your day and your child. 

As always our staff team have been amazing throughout this whole period. We will 
continue to work hard to provide the best possible learning environment in the 
circumstances for the children in our care, both on and off site. 

I hope that you get some time to switch off from work over the Bank Holiday 
weekend.  Times are hard right now, remember to be kind to yourselves and each 
other. 

Take care and be safe, 

Mr Foster, 

Headteacher. 

 
 

 
 


